
To whom it may concern
 
As an Australian citizen, when I heard about the proposed capping bill, I feel I have to
express my disappointment to this bill. First of all, the onshore skilled migrant
applicants are tressures of the country, not rubbish. I know lots of them, they are well
educated, working hard and having made great contributions to Australia economics
and communities. They love Australia and have looked here as home even they have

not  obtained  permanent  residency.  Secondly,  if  this  bill  passes,  Australia’s  good

reputation at international education market will collapse, consequently, the education
industry of our country follows, and that is the third industry of our country. Finally, I
am very concern that in this proposed bill, there will be no limitations for the minister
to cap visa applications. This is very danger to the Australian law system. With this
bill, the Australian migration laws becomes no use at all, the minister can even cap
every applicants by his personal favour. Considering these consequences, I hope the

bill won’t pass.


